
2012 2013 Meeting Dates: Meeting time is 2:30pm in L-214 (CRC Conference Room) on the following dates:  
 Sept. 24 ï Oct. 22 ï Nov. 26 ï Dec. (no meeting) ï Jan. 28 ï Feb. 25 ï Mar. 25 ï Apr. 22  

 

Contra Costa College 
Professional Development Committee 

MINUTES 
September 24, 2012 

 

I. Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 2:35pm. 

II. Roll Call 
Present: Sue Abe, Cherie Etheridge, Marlena Garnes (student), Ellen Geringer, Ruth 

Gorman, Barbara Grillo, David Houston, Fran Jacobs-Buster, Wayne Organ (guest), Kelly 
Ramos 
 
Absent: Debra Barnes, Susan Lee 

III. Approval of Agenda: Approved by consensus  

IV. Approval of Minutes for March 2012: Approved MSP Jacobs-Buster/Etheridge 

V. Announcements:   

a.  Hiring workshop DVD coming from DVC: Janie will make copy and return original. She 

will send out a notice when ready for use. 

b. Evaluation workshop: Fran said that email just out from Jeffrey Michels that he will be 

doing evaluation training on Oct. 5. Ellen will ask Francene Mowry to record. [Note: this 
canôt be done, since training is on a Friday when FM doesnôt work.] Faculty have to do 
each workshops every 3 years.  

VI. Reports/Updates 

a. Flex completion for 2011-2012: 51 PT faculty & 15 FT faculty owed total of 392.5 hours. 

While this is better than the 563.35 hours owed for 2008-09 and the 630.5 hours owed by 
88 faculty for 2009-10, it is WORSE than the 299 hours owed by 55 faculty last year (2010-
11). LA and LAVA Division numbers are less than last year.  
 
A lot of the LAVA faculty who owed are nurses. Ellen suggested that Fran & Cherie should 
encourage their PT colleagues to turn in their CEU certificates (for their licenses). Fran 
said that most of them only work set number of hours in clinical, not each week. This may 
make their loads more like that for short-term classes, in which flex is not owed. 
Investigate. 
 
Ellen has not received any indication that managers have decided on what to do about 
faculty who do not fulfill their flex obligations, even after we submitted the 
recommendations they asked for. It may be that this is something that has to be negotiated 
with the UF. She will ask about it. 

b. District wide Professional Development: There have been no meetings scheduled so 

far. Ellen sent an email to Andrea asking about the annual survey and was told that it was 
not done. As this is a requirement from State Chancellorôs Office for permission to use flex 
calendar, she sent a follow-up email to Gene Huff but has not heard back from him yet. 

c. Evaluation workshop update: See announcement. 

d. Budget / augmentation:  

 Regular budget: Committee reconfirmed that maintaining Janieôs hours is essential. 

 Augmentation: We received $3,000 augmentation for mini-grants. As in the past, it will 

be divided proportional to faculty/classified ratio, so $2,000 for faculty, $1,000 for 


